
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 10, 2024 

 
 
 

Mr. Thomas Conlon 
Purchasing Agent 
69 W. Washington St., Suite 2060 
Chicago, IL 60602 

 
 

 
Re: Contract No. 74000014446, Solicitation No. 24-80-010676R (24-80-01),  

Trail Safety Improvements: Tinley Creek, Poplar Creek, and Centennial Trail 
Paved Systems 
Department of Planning and Development 
 
 

Dear Mr. Conlon: 
 
Per your request, the MWBE Utilization Plan for the above-referenced proposal has been 
reviewed for compliance regarding the Minority and Women Owned Business Enterprises 
Ordinance and has been found to be responsive to the Public Works goals of 24% MBE and 10% 
WBE participation set forth for this contract. 
 
Bidder: Pan-Oceanic Engineering Co., Inc. 
NTE Amount: $448,397.58  
 
M/WBE Participation Commitment Status Dollar Amount Commitment 
Pan-Oceanic Engineering Co., Inc. MBE (8)- City of Chicago $  275,502.48    61.45% D 
DMA Construction, LLC. WBE (9)- City of Chicago $    42,000.00      9.37% D 
Cardinal Industrial Development, LLC WBE (7)- Cook County      $      4,000.00      0.90% D 
                    TOTAL  $  321,502.48    71.72% 
 
The vendor has met the Minority- and Women-owned Business Enterprise Ordinance via direct 
participation. 
 
I have not been informed by the User Department that other bidders are being considered for 
contract award. 
 
 

  
Sergio Silva 
Contract Compliance Administrator 




